

# HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

### Weekly newsletter 305: W/E 2nd November 2018

PLEASE NOTE: Carpark gates are closed between 8.35am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

#### Monday 29th Oct 2018

- Children return to school
- School Photos

#### Tuesday 30th Oct 2018

• Y1 trip - £6.15

#### Wednesday 31st Oct 2018

• Halloween Disco - £3.00

#### Monday 5th Nov 2018

• Y4 trip - £10.50

#### Tuesday 6th Nov 2018

• Y5 trip - £5.00

Wednesday 7th Nov 2018 Remembrance assembly -9.15am

#### Thursday 8th Nov 2018

• Y4 & Y5 trip - £3.00

#### Friday 9th Nov 2018

• Y3 trip - £2.00

#### Monday 12th Nov 2018

Wear Odd Socks

#### Tuesday 13th Nov 2018

• Y6 trip - £2.00

#### Wednesday 14th Nov 2018

• Y5 class assembly

#### Friday 16th Nov 2018

- Children in Need wear spots £1.00 (not Y6)
- Y6 trip £11.70

#### Monday 19th Nov 2018

• Y1-Y6 Greatest Showman

#### Wednesday 12th Dec 2018 Reception Nativity - 10am

Tuesday 18th Dec 2018
Christmas Lunch Grandparents invited

#### Friday 21st Dec 2018

- Carol service 10am
- Children break up

#### Mon 7th Jan 2019

• INSET - NO CHILDREN

#### Tuesday 8th Jan 2019 Children return to school

#### W/B 13th May 2019

• SATs

#### Pirates for a day!

\*

Ooh Argh Matey! Year 2 thoroughly enjoyed themselves at HMS Trincomalee in Hartlepool a few weeks ago. They took part in various workshops provided by the staff and learned a lot of new things about the life of a pirate. We all enjoyed exploring the ship and finding some very strange objects on board. The year 2 staff were very proud of all of our children as their behaviour was exceptional. We all had a great day out!



**※** 

米

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

米

\*

米

米

米

米

米

米

米米

米

米

米

米

米

米

米

米

米

**※** 

\*\*\*

\*

米

米米

\*\*\*

\*\*\*

#### Football News

It was a busy week for our football team, the week before the half term holiday, having a tournament on Wednesday evening and two matches on Thursday evening. On Wednesday it was a tough tournament at Castletown with some fantastic goalkeeping on display. The team played really well, linking up with each other passing from one end of the pitch to the other but unable to find the back of the net due to the opposition goalkeepers. The team played three games, drawing one and losing two. On Thursday the team



had an away trip to St Leonard's where there were plenty of goals on show. In the first match against St Leonard's the team were losing 3-0 at half time but showed great determination in the second half to pull the game back to 3-3 thanks to goals from Bailey (2) and

Lewis. However, St Leonards got a last gasp goal to win the game 4-3. In the second game of the evening our team found themselves losing 1-0 at half time but had been playing some brilliant football. In the second half the team came out passing the ball around the opposition and Bailey scored 3 quick goals to give us a 3-1 win.

#### **The Bible Comes Alive**

Once again, all classes from Y1 to Y6 visited the Mission this week to take part in their 'Bible Comes Alive Celebration'. The children watched drama connected to the Bible and carried out research activities, then they enjoyed a little snack afterwards. We received many compliments about how engaged and well-mannered our children were. As always, this makes us very proud. We pass on our thanks to everyone at the Mission for providing this fun and interesting learning opportunity for our pupils.

#### Autumn Term Breakdown for Attendance

- 0 days missed = 100%
- 1 day missed = 98.6%
- 2 days missed = 97.3%
- 3 days missed = 95.8% WILL NOT RECEIVE THE TREAT

Please note that a penalty notice may be issued if a leave of absence is taken without permission.

#### Happy Hallowe'en in our Woods

Thank-you for all the positive comments about this year's Hallowe'en Party for children and parents. I'm sure you'll agree that we are so lucky not only to have our wonderful school hall and beautiful woods to hold the party in, but also to have so many staff who are willing and happy to make the evening such a happy occasion for our pupils. The party took hours of preparation; buying the food, putting up decorations, lighting up the woods, organising the disco and pumpkin decorating activities. Our school community is lucky to have so many people willing to give up their own time (that they could be sharing with their own families) to do this voluntarily for your children.

Thank-you also to the parents who came along and joined in the activities. Your children were all well-behaved and seemed to really enjoy themselves.

#### **Attendance Awards**

Congratulations to the following classes for winning the attendance awards for week ending 19th October

KS1:Y1 98.89% KS2:Y5 97.24%

## Happy Birthday for the coming week to:



Harrison Wallace Bailey Corner Katie Warren Callum Conlin



Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP\_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL